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Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
North Berwick Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  

Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

· There have been no reported incidents involving road safety over the past month.
2. Antisocial Behaviour

· In the early hours of 12/12/17, Police were called to a loud music complaint in Forth Street, North Berwick.  Police attended and the householder was warned regarding noise.
· In the early hours of 22/12/17, Police were called to a disturbance at The Auld Hoose.  All calm on Police arrival.  Staff spoken to and a male who had been causing issues earlier was traced nearby and conveyed home.

· During the evening of 24/12/17, a male was charged with minor assault after an incident in a dwelling house in MacNair Avenue, North Berwick. The circumstances have been reported to The Procurator Fiscal.

· During the late evening on 25/12/17, a male was arrested in High Street, North Berwick after several reports regarding his behaviour, including walking out in front of vehicles in Kirk Ports and being abusive to passers-by. He was detained in custody at Dalkeith Police station and also charged with a Misuse of Drugs offence.  

3. Housebreaking

· There have been no reports of housebreaking over the past month.
4. Parking

· 123 parking tickets were issued by the East Lothian Parking wardens in North Berwick during the month of November.
CAPP

The date of the next CAPP meeting is on Wednesday 31st January 2018, 1930 hours, Council Chambers.
CAAP Priorities agreed at the last meeting in 2017 were:
1. Noisy vehicles in the North Berwick Coastal area, paying particular attention around Law Primary school.

2. Increased patrols in North Berwick Coastal Area in response to recent break-ins.

3. North Berwick Hogmanay detail.

Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information

· Between 4/11/17 and 14/11/17 a power Kadddy golf trolley was stolen from the Glen Golf Club, North Berwick. Enquiries are still ongoing.

· On 07/12/17, a male customer reported having his wallet and contents stolen from The Herringbone, High Street, North Berwick. Enquiries are ongoing.

· Between 08/12/17 and 11/12/17, a wooden rowing boat was stolen from the front garden of a house in Balfour Street. Enquiries are ongoing.

· Between 0800 and 2030 hours on 12/12/17 a shed was broken into at the rear of a dwelling in Marine Parade, North Berwick and two pedal cycles were stolen, total value £7000. Enquiries are still ongoing.
· A complaint was received during the evening of 22/12/17 regarding a vehicle revving its engine in Church Road, North Berwick. Police attended but there was no trace of the vehicle.
Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
Or

deborah.gray@scotland.pnn.police.uk and john.paterson2@scotland.pnn.police.uk
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